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Financial Advisory Commission 
 

Tuesday, March 28, 2016 – 6.00 p.m. 
Economic & Community Development Blue Conference Room 

1920 S. Germantown Road, Germantown, TN  38138 
 
 
 

1. Call to Order 
 
2. Establishment of quorum 

 
3. Consideration of Minutes  

 
4. Review of FY18 Capital Improvement Program 

 
5. Review of GMSD Capital 

 
6. Any Other Business 
 
7. Adjournment 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The City of Germantown complies with the American with Disabilities Act. Should you need accommodations for this 
meeting, please call (901) 757-7200 at least 48 hours in advance of the meeting.  
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FINANCIAL ADVISORY COMMISSION MINUTES 
 

Tuesday, March 7, 2017, 6.00 p.m. 
Economic & Community Development Blue Conference Room 

1920 S. Germantown Road, Germantown, TN  38138 
 

 
Members Present: Hal Beckham, Brian Carney, Blake Deaton, Clint Hardin, Ashley Hopper, Alderman 

Rocky Janda, Russell Johnson, Walter Krug, Jason Lowe, Michael McLaughlin, 
Christine Menzel, Chris Miller, Frederick Miller, Julius Moody, Paul Mosteller, David 
Rea, Donnie Rose, Harold Steinberg, Denise Stumph, Richard Vosburg, Brandon 
Westbrook, and Brian White  

 
Members Absent: Alan Richmond, Scott Wickliffe 
 
Staff Present: Patrick Lawton, Paul Turner, Adrienne Royals, Sherry Rowell, De’Kisha Fondon, Phil 

Rogers, Bo Mills, Nick Dahl and Joe Nunes 
 
      
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chairman Moody called the March 7th, 2017 Financial Advisory Commission meeting to order.  
 
 
ESTABLISHMENT OF A QUORUM 
 
Chairman Moody then called the roll and announced that a quorum was present. 
 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 
 
**MOTION** 
 
Mr. Steinberg moved to approve the minutes (as amended) from the February 21st, 2017 Financial Advisory 
Commission meeting.  Mr. Hardin seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
REVIEW OF FY18 BUDGET ENTERPRISE FUNDS 
 
Mr. Lawton stated that a significant component of the City’s budget are the Enterprise Funds which operate differently 
than the General Fund in that they are designed to operate and function in a businesslike manner.  Funds included are 
the Utility Fund, the Stormwater Management Fund, the Germantown Athletic Club Fund, the Great Hall & Conference 
Center Fund and the Sanitation Fund.  Monies collected for the service provided goes directly towards the support of 
that individual operation.   
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FY18 UTILITY FUND:  
▪Operating Revenues  $8,902,000 (1.7% increase from FY17 Estimate) 
▪Operating Expenses  $7,975,900 (5.0% increase from FY17 Estimate) 
 
Mr. Bo Mills, Director of Public Works said although we have a couple of good years in water sales, there was an 
increase in cost with sewage treatment mainly due to our long-term agreement with the City of Memphis.  Mr. Mills then 
spoke briefly on Infrastructure Revitalization and explained that the largest asset in which the City owns is our water 
and sewer system.  Because it is our largest investment we must take extremely good care of it by constantly looking at 
the infrastructure and keeping it revitalized through video inspections, system analysis and tests.  Projects and 
Initiatives include $1,102,500 for Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) Projects and $890,000 for Infrastructure Replacement 
Projects (IRP). 
 
 

FY18 STORMWATER MANAGEMENT FUND 
▪Operating Revenues  $1,047,700 (0.7% increase from FY17 Estimate) 
▪Operating Expenses  $   999,600 (2.8% increase from FY17 Estimate) 
 
Mr. Mills stated that Operating Revenues come from stormwater fees ($3.50) that are paid with the water bill each 
month.  Achievements in FY17 include the Annual Street Sweeping Contract, the Annual Leaf Removal Program, the 
Annual Monitoring Program and 1200 linear feet of 15” stormwater pipe/425 linear feet of 18” stormwater pipe relined 
with Cured in Place Pipes (CIPP).  Projects and Initiatives for FY18 will be to maintain our stormwater/NPDES permit, 
to employ a stormwater engineer and six employees to oversee the general maintenance of the stormwater system.  
IRP cost for stormwater pipes to be relined with CIPP along with drainage maintenance total $100,000. 
 
 
**MOTION** 
 
Mr. Mosteller moved to approve the Utility Fund and the Stormwater Fund.  Mr. Hardin seconded and the motion 
passed unanimously. 
 

 
FY18 GERMANTOWN ATHLETIC CLUB (GAC) FUND 
▪Operating Revenues  $4,520,500 (7.9% increase from FY17 Estimate) 
▪Operating Expenses  $4,014,800 (10.0% increase from FY17 Estimate) 
 
Mr. Phil Rogers, Director of the Germantown Athletic Club presented the Athletic Club Fund for FY18. He reported that 
the Club is open 360 days a year and 106 hours a week.  Currently, there are 12,000 plus active members with daily 
attendance usually averaging around 1,500 with peaks in the summer some days over 2,000.  Mr. Rogers further 
advised that 62% of its members are Germantown residents and 38% are non-residents. Achievements over the past 
year included a Net Operating Income of $780,249 (FY16) and Estimated Net Operating Income was $539,447 (FY17).  
As for Projects and Initiatives, Mr. Rogers said the year to come will include CIP projects Phase III renovation and lobby 
furniture ($1,095,000) and IRP GPAC and GAC boilers ($105,000). 
 
 
 **MOTION** 
 
Mr. Steinberg moved to approve the Germantown Athletic Club Fund.  Mr. Hardin seconded and the motion passed 
unanimously. 
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FY18 GREAT HALL FUND  
▪Operating Revenues  $482,200 (4.5% increase from FY17 Estimate) 
▪Operating Expenses  $558,500 (2.0% increase from FY17 Estimate) 
 
Mr. Nick Dahl, Manager of the Great Hall and Conference Center advised that there is over 8,600 square feet of 
meeting and banquet space that averages approximately 20 events per week, 1,050 events per year and over 70,000 
attendees per year.  Per a customer satisfaction survey, 90.5% marked that they were “very satisfied,” 6.3% said that 
they were “somewhat satisfied” and 3.2% were “dissatisfied” when asked about their experience in using of the Great 
Hall and Conference Center.  Mr. Dahl reported that since FY12, Revenue continues to grow while Operating Income is 
slowly progressing; the Contribution from General Fund hopefully will have a zero balance by FY22.  Project and 
Initiatives for FY18 include an IRP request for the installation of a light dimming rack and six wall mounted control 
panels ($30,000). 
 
 
**MOTION** 
 

Alderman Janda moved to approve the Great Hall Fund.  Mr. Westbrook seconded and the motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
 
FY18 SANITATION FUND  
▪Operating Revenues  $4,794,800 (1.3% decrease from FY17 Estimate) 
▪Operating Expenses  $4,800,000 (2.3% increase from FY17 Estimate--less liquidated damages) 
 
Neighborhood Services Manager Joe Nunes reported that in FY16 there were a total of 12,047 complaints under our 
previous contractor.  Year-to-date, there has been an 86% decline in complaints under the new contractor (Waste-Pro).  
This includes 3,768 for the remainder of FY16 and 527 for FY17. He stated that the ultimate goal for Environmental 
Sustainability is to decrease the amount of trash that we put into the landfill.  Mr. Nunes said that there will be a 4% 
decrease in fee for all services in FY18; Proposed FY18 Monthly Fees include: 

 
 

                                                                      FY17        FY18         SERVICE 
 

 

                              $36.50                   $35.00                Backdoor Service   ($1.50 decrease) 
29.50    28.30  Curbside Service    ($1.20 decrease) 
19.00    18.20  Condo Service      ($1.20 decrease) 

 

 
**MOTION** 
 
On the matter as to whether the current monthly sanitation fees should be decreased by 4% was put to a vote; 
Commission members replied as follows:  
 
 Hal Beckham – absent; Brian Carney – no; Blake Deaton – yes; Clinton Hardin – no; Ashley Hopper – no; 
 Alderman Janda – no; Russell Johnson – yes; Walter Krug – left early; Jason Lowe – no; Michael 
 McLaughlin – no; Christine Menzel –no; Chris Miller – yes; Frederick Miller – yes; Julius Moody – yes; Paul 
 Mosteller – no; David Rea – yes; Alan Richmond – absent; Donnie Rose – no; Harold Steinberg – yes;  Denise 
 Stumph – yes; Richard Vosburg – no; Brandon Westbrook – yes; Brian White – yes; Scott Wickliffe – absent. 
  
The vote tied with 10 – yes and 10 – no. 
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**MOTION** 
 
Mr. Mosteller moved to adopt the Sanitation Fund with the original fee schedule; Mr. McLaughlin seconded and the 
motion passed. 
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS  
 
Chairman Moody announced that the next Financial Advisory Commission meeting will be on Tuesday, March 28th. 
 

 
**MOTION** 
 
Mr. Steinberg moved to adjourn the meeting.  Alderman Janda seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
With that, the meeting was adjourned. 
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